

RECEIVED

CERTIFICATE OF NEED PROGRAM DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

June 5, 2019

Nancy Tyson, Executive Director Health Facilities and Certificate of Need Department of Health

111 Israel Rd. S.E.

Tumwater, WA 98501

Dear Ms. Tyson:

Please accept this correspondence as a Letter of Intent from Everett Transitional Care Services to unbank 31 skilled nursing beds that were banked under the provisions RCW 70.38.115(13), full facility closure, and re-open the nursing home. The following information is provided to comply with the requirements of WAC 246-310-080(1):

## a. Description of the Services Proposed:

On March 25, 2019, Everett Transitional Care Services' request to bank its 31 skilled nursing beds and close its nursing home was approved by the Certificate of Need Program, after it determined that the notice had been given timely and that Everett Transitional Care Services, was the correct licensee.

At the time of closure, the beds were located on the 6th floor of Providence Regional Medical Center Everett's Pacific Campus. This Letter of Intent proposes to reopen the beds at the same campus, but on the 4th floor.

## b. Estimated Cost of the Proposed Acquisition:

The capital expenditure is estimated to be \$0.

## c. Description of Service Area:

The primary service area of Everett Transitional Care Services is Snohomish County.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me directly.

Sincerely,

Matthew Todd, MACC Chief Executive Officer

916 Pacific Ave.

Floor 6

Everett, WA 98201

Main: (425) 258-7552 Bus. Office: (425) 551-6341